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Round Table Executive Board Meeting

October 10, 2007, Noon

Robinson Tower, 8th Floor Conference Room
Board members attending were: Patricia Pack, Lu Treadwell, Julie Covington, Carole Gene Graves, Leigh Ann Marshall, Lois Ferguson, Jan Purdy, Dana Lee Haines, Barbara Santos, Teresa Mellon, Kay O’Brien, Melanie Smith, Judy Maggard, Melanie Smith, Sandy Bennett, Carol Schuetz, Paulette Edwards, Martha Lou Scott
Judy Maggard, President – called the meeting to order and offered opening prayer.

Officer Reports
Kay O’Brien, Vice President - thanked everyone for helping with the Membership Tea. There was a great turn out but the only regret was that the guest book was not there. A special thank you to Laura Hendrix and Gerrie Lilley for the table decorations.
Amber Thompson, Corresponding Secretary – not present

Patricia Pack, Recording Secretary – past meeting minutes to be posted for review.

Leigh Ann Marshall, Treasurer- presented treasurer’s report

Kathy Hillman, Parliamentarian – not present

Paulette Edwards, Publicity – Membership Tea advertisement was “above the fold!” Waco Tribune has pictures of the Membership Tea available for review.  Since the Waco Tribune has developed a new format for advertising events in Waco they will probably not advertise the November Thanksgiving Banquet Honoring Baylor’s International Students on their calendar.  
Carol Schuetz and Teresa Mellon, Co-Historians – pictures have been submitted
Linda Klatt, Past President – not present

Committee Reports:

Dana Lee Haines and Tam Dunn, Anniversary – they are working on decorations

Shelley Brooks, Budget – not present. Budget submitted.  The budget was presented for review and approval.  Lu Treadwell proposed to accept the budget as is and Lois Ferguson seconded the approval.  It was unanimously approved by those committee members present.
Lu Treadwell, Courtesy – instead of sending food the committee will only be sending letters when there is a death in the family.
Sandy Bennett, Electronic Communications – she needs to get info as soon as possible for the advertisements.  The beginning of the month is best. Sandy will be glad to help send out info.
Barbara Santos and Carolyn Keathley, Hostess – looking forward to 10/11/07 at the Martin Museum. They are working on Christmas events.
Julie Covington, Interest Groups – still having fun. People can still join.

Carol Gene Graves and Chris Wilkins, International – 11/7/07 International dinner, they are working hard, but would still like boards help in getting members to attend the dinner.  Dr. Randall O’Brian and Burt Burleson plan to attend and Lois Ferguson will be the pianist for the evening.

Lois Ferguson, Membership – we have 222 members, but we still need more members. Lois working with Human Resources on the membership list.

Melanie Smith, Newcomers – would like to thank everyone. The newcomer’s luncheon was a success.

Linda Cates, Newsletter – 10/15 deadline for newsletters.

Martha Lou Scott, Nominating – no report
Royce Goforth and Laurie Wilson, Program – not present

Sandra Lene and Susan Wommack, Scholarship - $310 scholarship, thank you.

Kelly Mobley from San Antonio received the scholarship.
Madelyn Jones, Scholarship Fundraising – not present

Ann May, Style Show – not present

Jan Purdy, Telephone – up and running.  Placed calls about saving the date for the International Dinner
Ali Abercrombie, Yearbook – the yearbook has been printed and distributed

Old Business:   Mrs. Brooks’s portrait to be moved to Brooks Village.  Presented wording for a plaque. Members discussed the wording and decided on the following:
“Mattie Sims Brooks wife of Samuel Palmer Brooks, 8th President of Baylor University.
Portrait Restoration provided by Baylor Round Table 2003.”
New Business: Chris Holmes, Assistant General Counsel and Darren Bell, Director of Tax & Compliance Accounting were guest to discuss the tax laws and how they affect the Baylor Round Table.
The Baylor Round Table cannot keep Baylor’s Tax ID on their bank account. They requested Round Table to close their bank account and move the funds to a Baylor account.  Agency funds are not allowed and they will have to become an excellence fund. 

Judy Maggard established a committee to discuss the tax laws and how they affect the Baylor Round Table and what our options are.  The committee members are:


Patricia Pack


Martha Lou Scott

Leigh Ann Marshall

Dana Lee Haines


Judy Maggard – Ex Officio
The meeting adjourned at 1:09 pm
Respectfully submitted,

Patricia Pack, Recording Secretary

Date
Approved:  






        Judy Maggard, President

Date

